



February 25, 2008

Ms Sheila Birrell Clerk Town of Markham 101 Town Centre Boulevard Markham, ON L3R 9W3

Dear Ms Birrell:

On behalf of Rouge Park, I would like to express our appreciation for the completion of a pilot project to place signs at roadway crossings of watercourses on Robinson Creek. Thanks to the leadership of your Deputy Mayor, Jack Heath, we have seen the first step of an exciting initiative.

We are also pleased to report that all pedestrian and roadway stream crossings of the Rouge River in Toronto now have signs identifying the stream by name and we are eager to achieve the same standard in Markham.

We respectfully request Council's support to have stream identification signs placed at all roadway crossings of watercourses in the Rouge River system in the Town of Markham in 2008, and to have the pilot project signs on Robinson Creek corrected to reflect the same design specifications agreed upon at Rouge Park's inter-municipal sign design committee.

We look forward to your continued support.

Sincerely,

Lewis Yeager General Manager

Rouge Park